
 

  

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 18th April: Children return to school 
for the summer term. 
Friday 28th April – Coronation colours non-
uniform day (Raffle hamper donations) 
Sunday 30th April: Choir to sing at The Royal 
Albert Hall 
Friday 5th May – Raffle, cake and uniform 
sale after school 
Monday 8th May: School Closed – Coronation 
Bank Holiday 
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May: Year Six 
SATs assessments 
Friday 19th May – Sports Day 
Thursday 25th May – Open Morning 
Thursday 15th June – Years Five and Six First 
Aid Training 
Friday 16th June – Father’s Day gifts (PTFA) 
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd June – Year Six 
Bikeability Training 
Thursday 23rd June: Shackadell Class to 
Paradise Wildlife Park 
Thursday 29th June: Class photos 
Saturday 1st July: PTFA Summer Fete and 
BBQ 
Wednesday 5th July: Danes and Puddlebridge 
Classes to Wicksteed Park 
Thursday 6th July: Haffydown and Peartree 
Classes to Stanwick Lakes 
Tuesday 11th and Wednesday 12th July: 
Whole School Summer Production. 
Thursday 13th July: Class Changeover Day 
and Secondary School Transition Day 
 

 

 

As we reach the end of the Spring Term, we would like to wish 
Mrs Crowley a very happy retirement. As our longest serving 
member of teaching staff, she really will be greatly missed. 
Mrs Crowley has bought so much to the school and enriched 
so many lives. In particular, her contribution to music in the 
school has been phenomenal; her expertise and passion really 
has inspired so very many children over the years. Thank you, 
Mrs Crowley! On page three of this newsletter there is a 
beautiful message from Mrs Crowley. 
It really was lovely that so many families and friends were able 
to join us in church today for our Easter service and also two 
weeks ago for our Mother’s Day service. These really are 
special times when our school community are able to come 
together. This week has been another very busy week in 
school; on Monday, the children enjoyed sharing Hot Cross 
Buns in our special Easter breakfast morning worship. The rest 
of the day was spent enjoying a range of fun activities for 
reward day. This day is an important part of our behaviour 
policy where children are rewarded for their positive 
attitudes, friendship and attitudes to learning. Also on this 
day, staff meet to discuss and review pupils’ progress over the 
term. This provides a valuable opportunity to celebrate the 
fantastic learning that happens across the school and to agree 
learning priorities for the term ahead. 
As you will see from the dates list, we already have lots 
planned for the term ahead. We are now showing new dates 
in red as suggested by a parent (thank you!) – we hope this is 
helpful. New dates will continue to be added and all are 
subject to change. 
We would like to wish our whole school community a very 
happy and relaxing Easter break; we hope that you are all able 
to enjoy some special family time together.  
We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on 
Tuesday 18th April. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2022/2023 

SPRING TERM 

Thursday 5th January 2023 to Friday 31st March 2023 

SUMMER TERM 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Wednesday 19 July 2023 

Monday 8th May: SCHOOL CLOSED Coronation Day 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 

INSET DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 17th April 2023 

Thursday 20th July 2023 and Friday 21st July 2023 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Izzy, Ethan O., 

Jasmine 

 

Merit Certificates were awarded to: 

Phoebie, Harrison, Max, Isadora, Isla, Ellis, 

Jack, Leo F., Orla, Leo D., Vaaris, Jayne, 

Samuel, Keely, Isabel, Stanley, Jasmine 

 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny: 

We long for an end to war, for the world to be at peace. 

‘It is not enough to not do evil. My Christianity is 

something more positive. There are many who say, “But 

I don’t kill, I don’t steal, I don’t do anything bad to 

anyone.” That’s not enough. You are still lacking a great 

deal.’ (Archbishop Oscar Romero) 

  

‘Peace is not the product of terror or fear. 

Peace is not the silence of cemeteries. 

Peace is not the silent result of violent repression. 

Peace is the generous, tranquil contribution of all to the 

good of all. 

Peace is dynamism. Peace is generosity. 

It is right and it is duty.’  

(Archbishop Oscar Romero) 

  

‘If you want others to be happy, practice compassion. 

If you want to be happy, practice compassion’.  

(Dalai Lama) 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please log 

onto your School Gateway 

account via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £3.25 

per meal 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

Attendance continues to be a key priority across 
the school - this is currently 96.7%. Puddlebridge 

Class deserve a special mention for having the 
highest score - with Peartree Class coming a very 

close second. 
Puddlebridge: 98.1% 

Peartree: 98.0% 
Danes: 96.6% 

Shackadell: 96.2% 
Haffydown: 94.3% 

 

‘Attend Today and Achieve Tomorrow’ 
 
 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


A Message from Mrs Crowley  
 

  

I first came to Aston St Mary's 32 years ago as a colleague I had worked with at another school asked me if I 
would do some supply teaching. I had a baby at the time and was only doing an odd day or two supply 
teaching while my parents looked after my baby daughter Lara. 

 
As soon as I walked into the school, I felt the warm atmosphere and saw happy staff and well cared for 
children. I loved it from the start. Joyce Williams, the headteacher, was really lovely and welcoming. It is for 
this reason that I chose the school to send my own children Lara and Alexander. Now my precious 
grandchildren are here, and my youngest granddaughter will start in September. It is still, and always has 
been, a wonderful school with caring staff. There is nowhere I would rather they went to school. 

 
I did work at another school for a few years while my children were young. One day a week and then two 
days but when the headteacher, Wendy Dellar, told me that there was a part time job available in the 
reception class when my son Alex was in year one, I was eager to apply. I then worked 60-70% of the 
timetable with Key Stage One children until my grandson Ted was born seven years ago when Mrs Winwood 
gave me the chance to teach music throughout the school one day a week. I have been able to look after my 
grandchildren part time and also teach piano since then. 

 
I have loved my time teaching. When you are a teacher, it is not just a job! You care for the children as if they 
are your own. You celebrate their successes; you are sad when they don't achieve what they are aiming for. 
You share their joys and their sadness exactly as you would for your own children. It is the most rewarding 
job that you can have. When I bump into someone, I taught over 20 years ago and they tell me what they are 
doing with their lives, I share their pride! It is an emotional job and at times overwhelming. The staff here 
put their heart and soul into this school and the children so sometimes it can be physically and mentally 
exhausting! I would not have wanted any other job. 

 
I have worked with the best! Mrs Dean and Mrs Lale were both students with me and were obviously brilliant 
teachers so were quickly employed by the school. We have the best staff here. Mrs Evans has worked with 
me for 23 years - she is the most amazing teaching assistant and friend. Mrs Winwood has looked after me 
and given me lots of opportunities to expand the music in the school, I will always be very grateful for this. 

 
I have so many happy memories, performing in the staff pantomime at the village hall, school performances, 
dressing up days, school trips, church services. My time at Aston has been amazing. I will still be around to 
teach the choir and a few piano lessons. I will still be on the PTFA. This is my family, and I am not ready to 
completely leave it, my grandchildren are here, and I will come to school events to see them. 

 
If you see me about when you are out and about, please do come and say hello and let me know how you are 
doing. I am interested and love to see children I have taught as they grow up! 
I have been lucky to work with such lovely families and children! 
 

Thanks for everything xx 
 

 

It really is hard to imagine Aston St. Mary’s without Mrs Crowley, 
which is why we are delighted that, whilst wishing her a happy retirement, we 
are not really saying goodbye! We will look forward to seeing her around 
school in her many roles as piano teacher, choir leader, grandparent and as 

part of the PTFA. Thirty-two years is certainly a long time and what a lot 
of young lives have been inspired by such a wonderful and talented teacher! 
Thank you, Mrs Crowley, for everything you have done for the school and 

its pupils during your time here. We really will miss you. 



Notices 

 

 

  

  Breakfast Club 

Could you run our breakfast club? 

We are looking for someone to run our breakfast club.  

Children arrive from 8:00am each morning to enjoy some breakfast (toast 

and cereals) together before enjoying some quiet activities in the hall (Lego, 

board games, colouring etc) until school begins at 8:45am. 

Numbers vary on a daily basis (usually between 2 and 8 children). Your 

own child/children would, of course, be welcome to attend with you. 

Please speak to Mrs Winwood or email closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk if 

you are interested. 

        
 

E-Safety Reminder 

E-Safety is an important part of both our PSHE and computing curriculums; keeping 

children safe in our online world has to be a key priority. Please continue to vigilant 

at home in monitoring what your child is accessing when on their devices. For 

example, YouTube and other video sharing sites are increasingly popular with young 

children – but do we know what they are watching and whether the content is 

appropriate? Please remember that anyone can post online – this is where ‘Stranger 

Danger’ takes on a whole new meaning.  

A useful interactive site for 4-7 year-olds to learn about keeping safe is from the 

CEOP Education at the National Crime Agency website: 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/ 

 

mailto:closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/


Notices 

 

  

We always knew we had a winning kitchen 
team – but how wonderful to have it 

recognised! 

Our children are very lucky to enjoy such 
healthy and delicious meals each day – and 

always served with a smile! 

 



Class News 
 

 

 

  

Shackadell Class 
We have been learning all about different places around the world in Shackadell class. We spend a lot of 

time in forest school each week looking at our weather, climate, landscapes and the animals that are 
native to our countryside. We are very blessed to have such a wonderful school field and that we can 

watch squirrels and many different types of birds from our own classroom window. These last two weeks, 
we have been learning all about some other places around the world with weather, climates and animals 

that are different to ours. We spent a week learning about Antarctica and especially about emperor 
penguins. We made fact files and used watercolour paints to create our own pictures. We were fascinated 

to learn all about how the daddy penguins care for the eggs. After this, we learned all about Africa - a 
contrasting continent. We looked at some of the animals that you would find on Safari in some parts of 
Africa. We really enjoyed another Julia Donaldson story ‘The Ugly Five’ and learned a new skill - digital 

drawing! We used a stylus and a paint app to create our images. It was difficult but we worked really hard 
on our pictures! 

 

 

 

 



Class News 

  Peartree Class 

Here we are at the end of another term. Didn’t that go quickly? Here are some of the things we have been 
up to this half term. 

In science, we have been looking at different materials and their properties. We were given an 
investigation to find the best material to make an umbrella for Teddy. We tested paper, plastic, fabric and 
foil by dripping water onto the material and observing the results. We found out that foil and plastic were 

waterproof and could keep Teddy dry. However, the foil could easily be torn so would not be strong 
enough. We then answered a higher thinking question: Would a table make a good umbrella? 

Sam was very brave as Mrs Baker tipped water onto the table. We discovered although the table was 
waterproof and, thankfully Sam remained dry, but it was too heavy to be used as an umbrella. 

 

In DT, we are going to be designing and making a healthy salad. We evaluated some existing products and 
scored them out of five as to what they looked, smelt and tasted like. We were all very brave. 

 



Class News 
 

  

Puddlebridge Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had such a busy few weeks in Puddlebridge! In English, we have 
been enjoying our new learning sequence based on The Promise by Nicola 
Davies. The book tells the story of an unnamed girl who makes a promise 
to plant acorns across the grey and barren city that she lives in. We have 
retold the story in our own words as free verse poems, using imagery and 
language inspired by the author. This story has taught us about the 
importance of doing what we can to look after the environment.   

  
  

In Maths, Year 4 have been using 
multilink to support their learning 
about fractions. We have explored 
a number of strategies that we can 
use to add and subtract fractions. 
Year 5 have enjoyed learning 
about area. They started off by 
estimating area using objects from 
around the school; some even 
used metre sticks to estimate the 
area of the playground. The 
children are now becoming 
increasingly confident in applying 
the formula length x width to find 
the area of different rectilinear 
shapes. 

This half term, we have 
thoroughly enjoyed researching, 
designing, and building electric 
vehicles. This was a challenging 
task that required us to do a lot 
of problem solving but we all 
managed it in the end and are so 
proud of our final outcomes. We 
couldn’t wait to take them home 
and show off what we had 
made.  

 

 



Class News 
 

  

Danes Class 

 

 

 

 

 

Danes class have worked incredibly hard this term. 
Year Six have been busy preparing for their SATs 
assessments in May; they should feel very proud of 
the progress that they are making. Their hard work 
will help to ensure that they are well-prepared for 
their secondary schools in September. 

In English, we produced a class book of our final 
copies of our non-chronological reports about the 
imaginary planet, Pandora. To read some of our 
reports, please scan the QR code. 

 

 

  

 

In Design and Technology, we have thoroughly enjoyed making our electric vehicles. Some of us chose to make 

Moon Buggies and others made Mars Rovers. These proved to be quite a challenge; we had to adapt our 

designs in order to solve problems during construction. We had great fun testing our vehicles – one of the 

design criteria was that they could travel across different terrain, so we tested them on carpet, floor, the 

playground and even grass. Our final task was to evaluate our vehicles; this gave us time to reflect upon what 

we had learned, what went well and the changes we had made. 

 



 



          

 

           

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

   



 

 


